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1st June 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,  
I hope you are all safe and well. Please accept my sincere apologies in this letter arriving on Monday afternoon. 

It is with regret that after consulting with the Governing Body, the leadership team and staff we have made the very difficult decision to delay the start of the wider re-opening of the school to Early Years, Year R, Year 1 and Year 6 in keeping with many local schools. 

The school will remain open tomorrow for those children who have been attending throughout lock down and for key worker children who have been booked in for the coming week. The hours will be as set out in our previously sent reopening letter and are as follows: Monday to Friday 8.30 am to 3.15 pm.

The primary reasons for this decision are as follows: 

• Bedford Borough has been declared with the worst infection rate in the Eastern region, placing us very high nationally;

• The new track and trace system has not been fully established which was one of the prerequisites to being able to provide a safely manageable school environment; 

• The Independent Scientific Advisory Group for Emergencies (Sage) report has been published and it has modelled that delaying opening until 15th June would reduce the chance a child would be exposed to a contagious classmate by over 50%. This is a significant development.

· Significant staff concerns about being about to keep children, staff and parents, linked to the increased infection rate locally.

On behalf of the Governing Body and the leadership team, please accept our apologies for the disruption this will cause to those of you who were planning to return to work and also the upset to the children who I am sure were looking forward to returning to school. The teachers and staff were also looking forward to the return of our children - we want our children back in school. We have not taken this decision lightly; it has been done in the best interests of the children, staff and school community. 

The Governing Body and school leadership team will be meeting again on Friday to review the current situation and to revise the plan to get pupils and staff back into school as soon as is safely possible. In the meantime, should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school office via email. Home school learning packs and optional online learning from the Oak Academy will continue to be provided for all our children on Dojo. 
As ever, thank you for your continued support throughout this very challenging time. If you have any questions, please email office@riseley.bedssch.co.uk 

Warm regards, 

VJ Morrall

Mrs Vicki Morrall
Interim Executive Headteacher

